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MINUTES OF ELLOWES HALL TENANT’S & RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
held at The British Legion Club,

Ruiton Street, Dudley.

Thursday 28 April 2011 7.15pm start
PRESENT:

As attendance list
APOLOGIES:

Janet Hand – Eileen Blakesley
1
Welcome & Introduction

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting including guest speakers and to John Doherty who was present on behalf of Janet Hand.

2
Apologies

As above.

3
Minutes of previous AGM and matters arising

Minutes were approved by all present.

4
Chairs Report – Paul Greenaway

The Chair’s Report for the last 12 months were attached to the papers distributed to all.  The Chair read out the report.  (Report attached to minutes)

5
Finance Report -  Paul Greenaway


Chair reported back to all present the finance to date.

6
Election of New Committee – John Doherty

In line with the constitution JH explained that the existing committee will officially stand and that a new committee will now be elected.


Chair – Paul Greenaway


Vice Chair – George Jones


Secretary – Christine Bate


Treasurer -  Elaine Lloyd


Committee Members as follows:


Julie Pitt – Carole Jones – George Davies – Eileen Blakesley – Dianne Kinsella – Wendy Everall.

All of the above where proposed and seconded JD has full details.


A request to all present if anyone would like to join the committee.  Carole Beardsmore‘s name was put forward, and seconded which all was in agreement.  


The Chair welcomed CB to the TRA committee.

7
Dr James Whalen – Road Safety Officer DMBC

Dr Whalen gave a very informative and interesting powerpoint presentation highlighting the importance of regular eye tests and the various different crossing that are in the borough.  Do you know how many??  Very interesting results.  Powerpoint presentation included in this report.


NB: Free eye tests are available to anyone who suffers with glaucoma and children of parents who suffer with this.

Few of the questions that concerned everyone were as follows:


Why fog lights are left on in any type of weather?

Should not be used in visible weather.


Why are zebra crossing put in questionable places?


Tendancy to look at where pedestrians wish to cross rather than where sensibly they should be placed.

Parking on footpaths


London is the only area in the country that has a specific bye laws to cover such issues otherwise it is at the discretion of the police in there particular area.

Dr Whalen had to leave the meeting at this point.

Chair thanked Dr Whalen for agreeing to attend the AGM.

8
Housing Managers Patch Report a &  Also other matters.


Gardening Scheme

The Council run the above scheme which is for vulnerable people (have to be on benefits) and also tenants who have no relatives living nearby to help them out.


HMs and Future Skills will come out and assess individual requests.


Any new tenants the garden will be made acceptable before their tenancy starts.


Walkabout


The fencing in Coalway Road - it has now been agreed that the request for its removal  will be taken to the Capital Safety Bid committee  and also for bollards to be erected at the top  of the grassed slop to stop cars gaining access to Ruiton Street as a short cut.

Garages at Park Road – no movement on this issue at the moment however will look to see if new garage doors can be put on the garages  for safety purposes through the Capital Safety Bid.


Park House Gardens  - Questioned if new plans had been drawn up for electronic gates.

ACTION: Kate to look into this as this is part of her patch.


Further discussion continued with the rules and regulations around the letting process and the banding levels.  It was felt that the HMs were not the correct people to ask these type of questions to and that a representative from the Property/Letting department should be spoken to.


ACTION: To invite a representative from the letting department to the next General Meeting.  CB to sort.

HMs confirmed that they only get  involved with the tenant once the property has been let.  Sensitive lettings are dealt with differently to normal lettings.

9
West Midlands Police – Update on current issues


Horses


A scheme is now in place whereby any horses found roaming can now be seized and kept for 10/14 days if no one claims the horses are then sold on, if claimed the owner is fined £400 to have back.


Dispersal Zone


The above is now in place and are aware that this does not necessarily solve the problem it just moves the offending youths on.


Youth Service will also become involved and meetings will be arranged with offenders families and if tenants housing managers are also involved.


Alcoholic Ban


This will come into force on the 9 May and includes all of the gornal area.


Signs will be put in place as soon as possible.


Crime


The stats show a very low figure.


Due to the time of year with the warm weather theft of motor vehicles may increase, be careful of leaving keys in cars while you “just nip to the cash machine”, be careful when you leave the roofs down on your car (where you leave your valuables in the car).


Shed Thefts


Shed alarms and heavy duty locks are available.  Be mindful of what you have on display if you have windows in your shed.

Parking of cars


A £30 ticket can be dispatched to any vehicle if police feel there is an issue. Need to know of any problems to be able to do anything about it.


Motorbikes


Cotwall End - reported that quad bikes are constantly up and down the area.


Police are aware of this situation and have already seized 1 last month.  Are aware of a certain individual and are just waiting to catch this person to be able to legally deal with the offender

.
10
AOB


None.

11
Date, venue and time of next AGM  


26 APRIL 2012, The British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley p 7.15pm start

Meeting finished 9.15pm
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